## PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD Minutes

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901 March 13, 2018

## L & A Testing of Equipment for May 1st Town Election

The Prince Edward County Electoral Board met for a brief meeting in the Registrar's Office at 8:30 A. M. on March 13, 2018 prior to L & A testing of machines. Present were Dr. Sam Martin, Chairman; Charles Puckett, New Board Member; Gwen Akers-Booker, Secretary to Electoral Board; Lynette Wright, General Registrar and Tina Aubin Assistant to Registrar.

The meeting was called to Order by Dr. Sam Martin, Chairman. Our first order of business was to introduce our new member of the board and election of offices. Mr. Charles Puckett was introduced to each of the members present along with others in attendance. Elections of Officers were as follows: Dr. Sam Martin, Chairman; Mr. Charles Puckett relinquished his duties as Secretary to the current secretary and assumed the position of Vice Chair with Gwendolyn Akers-Booker remaining as Secretary.

Next we shared a list of poll workers with the new board member and we were all in agreement with those who had submitted applications as of this date. Letters were mailed out to each worker informing them of the upcoming Town Election that will be held on May 1, 2018. Our members than moved to the location where the machines would be tested for the upcoming election.

The Representative from **PrintElect** ( Gary Fox) proceeded to test and certify that all voting equipment was working in accordance to code of Va. to the machines that will be used during the May  $1^{\rm st}$  Election.

With no further to do the meeting and L & A Testing of Equipment meeting adjourned at 12:30 AM
Respectfully submitted,

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary